
TURRAMURRA PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Newsletter 
                                                                    Issue 24 – Tuesday, 13th August, 2019 

                                                                                                    Term 3 Week 4 

Planning Ahead…   
  Tuesday 13th August - P&C Meeting 7.30pm 
  Friday 16th August - PSSA Semi Finals 
    Soccer & Netball @ Montview Oval 
    AFL @ Foxglove Oval  
  Saturday 17th August - Comedy For a Cause – P&C Event 
  Monday 26th August - Medal Assembly 
  Thursday 29th August - Kindy Information Evening 7pm 

 
Office: 9983 9455 
School Security: 1300 880 021 
Canteen: 9440 0356 / OOSH: 9144 4769 
https://turramurra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
Email: turramurra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents and Carers 

We had a wonderful Education Week last 
week with so many people in the school to visit 
classrooms and enjoy our performances. 
Thank you to everyone who attended. Our 
teachers work very hard for your children and 
were so happy to share their rooms with you 
all. Thank you again to our Stage 1 parents for 
providing so much lovely morning tea for our 
visitors. It was greatly appreciated. 

We celebrate Science Week this week in 
classrooms with a new curriculum to work with, 
teachers are keeping this low key but they are 
addressing the week for our students in their 
own rooms. 

Book Week is next week with some 
wonderful presenters for all classes. All the 
short listed books will be available very soon 
for the children to borrow. 

Brodie Shearer of Year 6 was presented 
with an award yesterday at our Assembly for 
his artwork about the human brain. 
Congratulations Brodie and thank you from the 
School for the $1000 prize and brain pack that 
we received. This will go towards Year 6 
materials so that Brodie can see the benefit. 6P 
had an interesting presentation from Sydney 
University Students about the brain prior to the 
Assembly. (photos later in the newsletter) 

Our Junior Band played beautifully at our 
3-6 Assembly. It is wonderful to see their 
progress in 6 months. 

After trialling eating outside once again this 
Term we have decided to go back to eating in 
our rooms. We love our birds and sadly they 
love our food. We have had too many close 
calls with the kookaburras of late and hence 
the decision to eat lunch inside. We are looking 
out at morning tea and may need to return to 
our rooms for this as well. 

 

 

Well done to all our Year 6 Peer Support 
leaders. The program has been very beneficial 
and the students have worked very hard with 
their groups. The opportunity to lead and 
present is challenging and all have risen to the 
challenge with determination.  

Our P&C Meeting will be held tonight in the 
Staffroom at 7:30pm. All are very welcome to 
attend. 

Don’t forget to buy your “Comedy for a 
Cause” tickets this week The event is on 
Saturday. It will be a great night. Flyers were 
sent to families this week as a reminder. 

We have works commencing soon to 
replace the cover around the Kindergarten 
seating. This will be cordoned off briefly while 
the work is completed. The old ‘carpet like’ 
cover is a trip hazard and is not pleasant to sit 
on. The new synthetic grass will give the area a 
much needed face-lift. The multi-purpose court 
will also get a new surface in the October 
holiday break.  

The Primary play equipment is now 
approved and ready to go. Well done to all our 
P&C for following up on this.  It has been in the 
pipeline for some time but now we will see it 
come to fruition. Thank you to Briony Foster for 
her work with this. 

A number of our Year 5 and 6 students 
competed in the Zone Orienteering event in St 
Ives on Monday. This was a result of our work 
with Sporting Schools in Term 2. Well done.  

Orientation Night for Kindergarten 2020 is 
nearly here. Please save the date and note that 
this may have been on your calendar for 
Wednesday evening. It is actually on Thursday 
29th at 7pm in the Hall. We look forward to 
meeting new and existing families for this 
important information session. 
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There is a large amount of lost property at 
both ends of the School. We do try to return 
named items when time allows. I know how 
expensive lunch boxes are and they seem to 
multiply overnight. There is a large box at both 
ends also brimming over with lovely almost 
new items. Children are welcome to check 
these at lunch and recess time. Parents at any 
time. 

 

Have a great week 

 

Margaret Foott 

Principal 

 

 

 

Brodie Receiving his Award – Well Done! 

 

 

 

 

 

Deputy Principals Message 

Australian Girls Choir  

Flyers are being sent home this week for the 
Girls Choir.  If your daughter is interested 
please return the permission slip before the 
21st August. 

Kind Regards 

Jacqui Gordon 

 

Sport News 

What a busy week! Mr deJager has been 
busy doing extra training for Zone Athletics. 
This continues into this week and until the 
Carnival. Mondays for discus and shot put, 
Thursday for high jump and long jump and 
Fridays for relays. Thanks to those who’ve 
been coming. It is especially important for the 
relay team to all be here on Fridays to practise 
together. 

We head into the Semi Finals of the PSSA 
competition this week. It’s good to see 11 of 
our 15 zone schools represented in the finals. 
TPS has the following SENIOR teams in the 
semis this week: 

These will be played at Montview: 

Netball (vs Warrawee) 

Boys’ Football (vs Berowra) 

Girls’ Football (vs Mt Colah) 

This will be played at Foxglove Oval: 

AFL A (Pink Team) (vs Wahroonga 2) 

Congratulations on making the semis 
(Thanks to our super coaches!!) and best of 
luck! All AFL PSSA teams will be playing 
friendly games as is the usual custom, at 
Foxglove. 

In other news, Brodie Shearer and Jimmy 
Thebridge attended the Pacific Games Trials 
last week. Brodie made it through to both the 
200m and 100m finals, achieving excellent PBs 
in the heats (13.62 for 100m and 28.11 for 
200m) and then came 8th in both finals out of 
10 kids.  Jimmy came 3rd in his 100m final and 
he also won long jump! Well done Jimmy! He 
goes off to Nationals in Darwin in mid 
September.  

 

Have a lovely week 

 

Katrina McGuire & Reg deJager 

Sport Conveners 
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From The Office 

Can parents with dogs please refrain from 
standing around the main gate in the 
afternoons as many of our students like to stop 
and pat the dogs.  Our crossing co-ordinator, 
Kerry is unable to see the children wanting to 
cross. 

 

 

Library News 

Open Day Book Fair 

We wish to extend a huge thank you to all 
the fabulous grandparents, parents and 
students who bought books at our book fair! 
We are extremely happy to now have over 100 
new donated books and $880 to spend! Your 
generosity helps to provide the school with 
quality literature and resources which support 
our teachers and students. Your support is 
much appreciated!  

2019 Premier’s Reading Challenge 

Congratulations to the following students 
who have now successfully completed the 
Challenge: Marianne Mai, Madeline Keen, Eve 
Treston, Kiara Bouteloup, Emilie Purkiss and 
Emily Poh. Well done! 

The PRC is drawing to an end so please 
ensure all books are registered online (K-2 
need to read 30 books and students in Years 
3-6, 20 books) by 30th August. Students use 
their Computer lesson username and password 
to login at 
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/logon.html 

Book Week  

Book Week runs from 17th – 23rd August 
and this year’s theme is Reading is my Secret 
Power. Students in K-2 have been exploring 
the Children’s Book Council of Australia’s Short 
listed titles and completing related art /craft 
projects for display in the library. Students in 
Years 3-6 have been preparing individual book 
reviews which will be posted on our library 
management system (OLIVER) for all to 
access. 

Book Week Performance 

In celebration of Book Week, all TPS 
students (Kindergarten to Year 6) have the 
opportunity to attend a performance at school 
entitled Big Dreams on Wednesday 21st 
August.  

 

 

Big Dreams is a brand new educational 
musical to celebrate the best of Australian 
children’s books from The Children’s Book 
Council of Australia 2019 shortlist, and the 
CBCA Book Week 2019 theme READING IS 
MY SECRET POWER. This heartfelt and 
inspiring in-school production looks at different 
episodes in each character’s journey where 
they learn not to be discouraged by negative 
messages in order to follow their heart’s desire. 
Filled with humour, suspense and featuring 
student interaction throughout, this educational 
musical adventure encourages your students to 
pursue their ambitions. If you’re going to 
dream, let them be Big Dreams! 

In order for your child to attend, permission 
forms need to be returned to the TPS Office (or 
the classroom teacher) with payment ($8) by 
14th August please. 

Book Covering 

We are currently seeking volunteers to help 
cover our new books. Please contact us in the 
school library if you are able to help. 

 

Many thanks 

Mrs Kynaston & Mrs Warren 

Teacher Librarians  

 

 

 

P&C Update 

The P&C meeting is tonight in the 
primary school Staffroom at 7.30pm. The full 
agenda can be found later in the Newsletter. 
We'd love to see as many of you there as 
possible.   

And don't forget that the Comedy Night is 
coming up very soon. Why not treat yourself to 
a laugh-out-loud night away from your kids and 
help support our school at the same time. Info 
on how to book tickets can be found later in the 
Newsletter. 

 

Victoria 

P&C President  

   

 

 

 

 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/logon.html
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Peer Support 

The final session in our “Stronger 
Together” Peer Support module 
summarised skills learnt in previous sessions 
and provided an opportunity to plan to 
implement further initiatives across the school. 

Students will be able to identify personal 
and whole of school goals to further address 
bullying and build their own resilience. Ask 
students what they have learnt and what else 
they would like to learn about having good 
relationships. Contact us with your ideas. 

Thank you to all the participating students, 
the Peer Leaders, our staff and you as parents 
for your support. 

 

Leanne Davies 

 

 

Father’s Day Stall date change. 

Due to a clash with the Zone Athletics 
Carnival and Turra 3 rehearsals the TPS 
Father’s Day Stall will now be held on 
Wednesday August 28th. 

Please see the flyer later in the Newsletter 
for further details. 

 

 

 

International School of Music 

The International School of Music 
Turramurra has just opened a new Junior 
Group class for 5 year olds on a Tuesday at 
3.45pm at the Primary School.   We also are 
taking new enrolments for a new Primary 1A 
class for 7-9 year olds on a Monday at 5.15pm. 
 New students are welcome!  Call 9983 9460. 

 

 

 

Canteen News 

Thanks to last week's helpers! Special 
thanks to Julie Grant for helping us out, much 
appreciated.  

Streets have introduced a PaddlePop 
 which meets the healthy canteen criteria of 3.5 
health star rating, we now have available for 
$1.80. More to come about some menu 
changes over the few weeks.  

 

Helpers Needed! 
Please let me know if you are available to help 
out even for a couple of hours on the following 
days: 
Wednesday 14th August 
Friday 16th August 
 
Helpers for this week: 
 

Wednesday 14/8/19 

TBC 

Thursday 15/8/19 

Anthea Thebridge, tbc 

Friday 16/8/19 

Victoria Brown, Simone McNaught & Gill Allen 

Monday 19/08/19 

Narelle Grainger 

 

Thank you from the TPS CANTEEN 

Haylee & Amy 
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Week 4 Band News 

Congratulations to Junior Band  

for your wonderful assembly performance this week! 
 

**PLEASE NOTE CHANGE TO WEEK 6 DETAILS** 

Jazz Band is NO LONGER required at the 

Parent Information Night on August 29th     

Band Photos 
The Band Photos are ready to be ordered! If you would like to order your child’s band photo please 

go to www.theschoolphotographer.com.au and use Online Order Code – 19S1822EL40T. See last 

week’s school newsletter for further details. 

North Shore Primary School Band Festival is Coming  
September 6th- 8th 

It cannot be stressed strongly enough that if you have a date clash and are unable to organise your 

child to attend the festival their band is playing at, 4 weeks notice MUST be given to Mr Rowland 

so the right piece of music can be chosen for the instruments that  

will be playing!! 

All Bands for the TPS Musicale – September 10th 
Performers are to arrive 5.30pm at school,the performance begins at 6.15pm 

Please return your permission note to school asap 
 

Upcoming Band Calendar Dates 

Week Date 
Term 3 

5 Monday August 19 

Thursday August 22 

K-2 Assembly 12.20pm – Performance Band 

Band Committee Meeting 7pm Staff Room 

6 Monday Aug 26 Assembly 12.20pm - Intermediate Band 

7 Friday-Sunday 

September 6-8                             

North Shore Primary School Concert Band Festival 

Junior band  

Sat 7th, arrive 11.30am for 11.50am-12.50pm session 

Intermediate band  

Fri 6th, arrive 7.30pm for 7.50-9pm session 

Performance Band  

Sunday 8th, arrive 5.55pm for 6.15-7.30pm session 

Note: Band Members stay within the hall for the session 

8 Monday September 9 

Tuesday September10 

Assembly 12.20pm – Junior Jazz 

Musicale 6pm-7.15 {Performers arrive 5.30pm} 
 

                                     

http://www.theschoolphotographer.com.au/
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Please note: term 4 dates on your calendar! 
 

Week Date TERM 4 

1 Thurs 17 October Band Committee Meeting (Staff Room) 7pm 

2 Mon 21 Oct Assembly – Junior band  

3 Tues 29 October Junior Band excursion to Huon Park retirement home 

4 Mon 4 Nov Assembly - Intermediate Band  

5 12-13  Nov Country Band Tour (Performance Band) 

7 Tues 26 Nov  

            

Baby Proms –Performance Band (10:30am and 12:15pm) 

Yr 2 Band information Evening – Hall, 7 -8:30pm 

 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please e-mail 

Band Director, Mr Rowland at tpsbands@outlook.com, or either of your Band Coordinators 

Kerry Medd or Liz Maund-Arnott at tpsbandcoordinators@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

mailto:tpsbandcoordinators@gmail.com
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Coming weekend is The Comedy Night: tickets are still available! 

 On Saturday 17th August you are in for a laugh!  Dave, Brett, Bruce and Takashi will 

light up the stage of the TPS Hall.  Adelaide Advertiser gives Dave Williams a 4.5 Stars 

and Brett Nichols was a finalist in the US NBC’s “Last Comic Standing”!   

 The doors open at 7pm, with the show starting at 8pm.  So time enough to pop a 

balloon and win a voucher, come up with a funny caption, or buy a raffle ticket 

guaranteeing you a glass of wine. 

  Book Tickets Online: comedyforacause.net/TURRAMURRA 
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So you think you are funny!?! 

Local artist Alexandra Nea has created 3 unique drawings for TPS, that are funny and will inspire the comedian 

in you.  Join in the fun at the comedy night and for a gold coin create a caption for each drawing (or more…).  

The funniest caption will win the original art work with the caption added to the art by the artist herself! 

 Alexandra is a member of the Turramurra Public school community and a Mum of one of our Kindy Kids. 

Alexandra illustrates what inspires her: fashion, beauty, vintage wares and food, botanicals, families and 

children, together with her whimsical bridal illustrations all created in her detailed signature, exaggerated 

fashion style; see: https://alexandranea.com.au/. 

For The Comedy Night, Alexandra created 3 beautiful illustrations, titled: The School Pick Up, Motherhood and 

2 Dogs.  Do you have what it takes to win one of these?  Come to The Comedy Night and add you witty caption 

to these illustrations for a chance to win one of these. 

 Book Tickets Online: comedyforacause.net/TURRAMURRA 

 

  

 

https://alexandranea.com.au/
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